
Notice type Notice number Local authority
Commencement 
date Description

Development 
location

Plannning 
permission number Submission date Owner Builder Designer Assigned Certifier

Certificate of 
Compliance on 
Completion

Commencement 
Notice Without 
Compliance 
Documentation CN0063894KK

Kilkenny County 
Council 29-Apr-20

to construct an 
extension to an 
existing shed 
consisting of 
additional slatted 
tanks, cubicle house, 
milking parlour. etc, 
including all 
necessary site works

Unnamed Road, 
Piltown, kilkenny P19/489 15-Apr-20

Owner name:
Seamus Knox
Owner company:
0000
Owner address:
Ballygown
Piltown, Piltown, 
kilkenny, E32 V218

Builder name:
Seamus Knox
Builder company:
0000
Builder address:

  
    Ballygown
Piltown, Piltown, 
kilkenny, E32 V218  

Designer name:
Seamus Knox
Designer address:
Ballygown
Piltown, Piltown, 
kilkenny, E32 V218

Assigned Certifier 
name:

Assigned Certifier 
address:

Commencement 
Notice with Opt Out 
Declaration CN0063895KK

Kilkenny County 
Council 29-Apr-20

Demolition of an 
existing single-storey 
extension to the rear 
of the dwelling and 
the construction of a 
two storey extension 
to the rear of the 
existing dwelling and 
all associated site 
works.

46 Francis Terrace, 
Kilkenny, kilkenny, 
R95 R8WE 18346 15-Apr-20

Owner name:
Corina  O keeffe 
Owner company:

Owner address:
46 saint Francis 
terrace 
Kilkenny , Kilkenny , 
kilkenny, R95 r8we

Builder name:
Corina  O keeffe 
Builder company:

Builder address:

  
    46 saint Francis 
terrace 
Kilkenny , Kilkenny , 
kilkenny, R95 r8we  

Designer name:
Martin Peters
Designer address:
MPA Consulting 
Engineers
Ormonde Road, 
Kilkenny, kilkenny

Assigned Certifier 
name:

Assigned Certifier 
address:

Commencement 
Notice Without 
Compliance 
Documentation CN0063896KK

Kilkenny County 
Council 29-Apr-20

to construct an 
outdoor milk silo, 
including all 
necessary site works

Unnamed Road, 
Piltown, kilkenny P19/738 15-Apr-20

Owner name:
Seamus Knox
Owner company:
0000
Owner address:
Ballygown
Piltown, Piltown, 
kilkenny, E32 V218

Builder name:
Seamus Knox
Builder company:
0000
Builder address:

  
    Ballygown
Piltown, Piltown, 
kilkenny, E32 V218  

Designer name:
Seamus Knox
Designer address:
Ballygown
Piltown, Piltown, 
kilkenny, E32 V218

Assigned Certifier 
name:

Assigned Certifier 
address:

Commencement 
Notice with Opt Out 
Declaration CN0063807KK

Kilkenny County 
Council 23-Apr-20

construction of a 
two-storey dwelling 
and detached 
garage, with 
treatment 
system/raised bed 
percolation area, 
and all associated 
site works

Ballyouskill, 
Attanagh, kilkenny  19/791 05-Apr-20

Owner name:
Joe Brennan
Owner company:
Other 
Owner address:
Ballyouskill
Attanagh
via Laois, Co 
Kilkenny, kilkenny

Builder name:
Joe Brennan
Builder company:
Other 
Builder address:

  
    Ballyouskill
Attanagh
via Laois, Co 
Kilkenny, kilkenny  

Designer name:
Mark Kelly
Designer address:
22 Upper Patrick 
Street, kilkenny, 
Kilkenny, kilkenny

Assigned Certifier 
name:

Assigned Certifier 
address:



Commencement 
Notice with Opt Out 
Declaration CN0063914KK

Kilkenny County 
Council 22-Apr-20

Detached 4 bedroom 
dormer bungalow 
with garage

Unnamed Road, 
Johnstown, kilkenny 19248 06-Apr-20

Owner name:
Claire Sweeney
Owner company:

Owner address:
Ballyspellan
via Thurles, 
Johnstown, kilkenny

Builder name:
Claire Sweeney
Builder company:

Builder address:

  
    Ballyspellan
via Thurles, 
Johnstown, kilkenny  

Designer name:
Claire Sweeney
Designer address:
Ballyspellan
via Thurles, 
Johnstown, kilkenny

Assigned Certifier 
name:

Assigned Certifier 
address:

Commencement 
Notice with Opt Out 
Declaration CN0063809KK

Kilkenny County 
Council 21-Apr-20

demolish existing 
dwelling, and 
construct a two-
storey dwelling, and 
detached garage 
with treatment 
system / percolation 
area, and all 
associated site works

Swiftsheath,, 
Jenkinstown, 
kilkenny 19/619 05-Apr-20

Owner name:
Kevin Healy
Owner company:
NA
Owner address:
Swiftsheath
Jenkinstown, Co 
Kilkenny,, kilkenny

Builder name:
Kevin Healy
Builder company:
NA
Builder address:

  
    Swiftsheath
Jenkinstown, Co 
Kilkenny,, kilkenny  

Designer name:
Mark Kelly
Designer address:
22 Upper Patrick 
Street, kilkenny, 
Kilkenny, kilkenny

Assigned Certifier 
name:

Assigned Certifier 
address:

Commencement 
Notice With 
Compliance 
Documentation CN0063724KK

Kilkenny County 
Council 20-Apr-20

4 Bedroomed, single 
storey dwelling, 
entrance, sewerage 
treatment plant and 
associated siteworks 
at Clonassy, 
Mullinavat, Co. 
Kilkenny 

Unnamed Road, 
mullinavat, kilkenny 19813 01-Apr-20

Owner name:
Eddie Oâ€™Keeffe
Owner company:

Owner address:
Clonassy
Mullinavat, 
Mullinavat, kilkenny

Builder name:
Eddie Oâ€™Keeffe
Builder company:

Builder address:

  
    Clonassy
Mullinavat, 
Mullinavat, kilkenny  

Designer name:
John Santry
Designer address:
Belvedere, 
Newtown, 
Waterford, 
waterford, X91A992

Assigned Certifier 
name:
John Santry
Assigned Certifier 
address:

  
    Belvedere, 
Newtown, 
Waterford, 
waterford, X91A992  

Commencement 
Notice Without 
Compliance 
Documentation CN0063752KK

Kilkenny County 
Council 20-Apr-20

Soil polishing filter 
for on-site reed bed 
wastewater 
treatment system

Ballyhall, Callan, 
kilkenny, R95 V5W6 19754 03-Apr-20

Owner name:
David Morrissey
Owner company:

Owner address:
Brothers of Charity 
Services
Belmot Park, 
Ferrybank, 
waterford, X91 NCX7

Builder name:
Billy  Carrigan
Builder company:

Builder address:

  
    Clarabricken
Clifden, Co. Kilkenny, 
antrim  

Designer name:
Denis Brennan
Designer address:
Unit 8
First Floor 
Smithlands Centre , 
Kilkenny, kilkenny, 
R95 X3WX

Assigned Certifier 
name:

Assigned Certifier 
address:



Commencement 
Notice with Opt Out 
Declaration CN0063727KK

Kilkenny County 
Council 17-Apr-20

Single storey 
dwelling for Victor 
Rothwell

Unnamed Road, 
Castlecomer, 
kilkenny 19212 02-Apr-20

Owner name:
Victor Rothwell
Owner company:

Owner address:
Ballyhemmon
Ballyhemmon,, 
CASTLECOMER, 
kilkenny, R95 KVX0

Builder name:
Victor Rothwell
Builder company:

Builder address:

  
    Ballyhemmon
Ballyhemmon,, 
CASTLECOMER, 
kilkenny, R95 KVX0  

Designer name:
Fintan Dunne
Designer address:
Aharney
Durrow, Durrow, 
laois

Assigned Certifier 
name:

Assigned Certifier 
address:

Commencement 
Notice With 
Compliance 
Documentation CN0063578KK

Kilkenny County 
Council 14-Apr-20

To construct a storey 
and a half dormer 
dwelling with 
detached domestic 
garage, on site 
sewerage treatment, 
new entrance and all 
associated works at 
Rathcurby North, 
Mooncoin, Co. 
Kilkenny 

Rathcurby North, 
Mooncoin, kilkenny 19/403 19-Mar-20

Owner name:
Stephen and Mrs 
Julie Roche
Owner company:
Other
Owner address:
Rathcurby North
Mooncoin, Co 
Kilkenny, kilkenny

Builder name:
Stephen and Mrs 
Julie Roche
Builder company:
Other
Builder address:

  
    Rathcurby North
Mooncoin, Co 
Kilkenny, kilkenny  

Designer name:
Thomas Downey
Designer address:
Lower Kilmacowvia 
Waterford, 
Kilmacow, kilkenny, 
051

Assigned Certifier 
name:
Thomas Downey
Assigned Certifier 
address:

  
    Lower 
Kilmacowvia 
Waterford, 
Kilmacow, kilkenny, 
051  

Commencement 
Notice with Opt Out 
Declaration CN0063884KK

Kilkenny County 
Council 14-Apr-20

To build a bungalow 
residence, vehicular 
entrance and all 
associated site 
works.

92 Belline, Piltown, 
kilkenny 19/192 30-Mar-20

Owner name:
Josephine Coffey
Owner company:
Josephine Coffey
Owner address:
13 Kildalton Close
Piltown, Co. 
Kilkenny, kilkenny

Builder name:
Josephine Coffey
Builder company:
Josephine Coffey
Builder address:

  
    13 Kildalton Close
Piltown, Co. 
Kilkenny, kilkenny  

Designer name:
Josephine Coffey
Designer address:
13 Kildalton Close
Piltown, Co. 
Kilkenny, kilkenny

Assigned Certifier 
name:

Assigned Certifier 
address:

Commencement 
Notice with Opt Out 
Declaration CN0063806KK

Kilkenny County 
Council 13-Apr-20

New dwelling house 
and all associated 
works all at Site 
No.1, Elderwood, 
Kilmacow, Co. 
Kilkenny

Unnamed Road, 
Kilmacow, kilkenny 19160 27-Mar-20

Owner name:
Derek Dalton
Owner company:

Owner address:
Marine Point
Belview Port, 
Waterford, 
waterford

Builder name:
Derek Dalton
Builder company:

Builder address:

  
    Marine Point
Belview Port, 
Waterford, 
waterford  

Designer name:
Bryan McCarthy 
Designer address:
9A Durands Court,
Parnell Street,, 
Waterford,, 
waterford, 0000

Assigned Certifier 
name:

Assigned Certifier 
address:



Commencement 
Notice with Opt Out 
Declaration CN0064138KK

Kilkenny County 
Council 13-Apr-20

The development 
will consist of the 
construction of a 
two-story dwelling 
house, detached 
garage, new septic 
tank, and associated 
percolation area, 
together with all 
associated site work 
with the above.

Unnamed Road, 
Kilkenny , kilkenny 19438 30-Mar-20

Owner name:
George Phelan
Owner company:

Owner address:
Tinniscolly
The Rower, 
Co.Kilkenny, kilkenny

Builder name:
Martin  Lanigan 
Builder company:
Corinthian 
Construction Ltd
Builder address:

  
    Ballalog 
Tullogeher, Tullogher 
, kilkenny, X91C972  

Designer name:
Eamon Phelan
Designer address:
9 Hawthorn Drive
Parcnagowan
Kilkenny, Kilkenny, 
kilkenny, R95W6V3

Assigned Certifier 
name:

Assigned Certifier 
address:

Commencement 
Notice Without 
Compliance 
Documentation CN0063576KK

Kilkenny County 
Council 11-Apr-20

Car park and 
associated works at 
Seville Lodge, Callan 
rd., Kilkenny

Callan rd, Kilkenny, 
kilkenny, R95 DKK2 19/496 26-Mar-20

Owner name:
Richard Curtin
Owner company:
Seville Lodge Trust
Owner address:
Seville Lodge Trust
Callan Road
Kilkenny, Kilkenny, 
kilkenny, R95HE9N

Builder name:
Kieran Kinchella
Builder company:
Ashgrove 
Construction 
Kilkenny Ltd
Builder address:

  
    Ashgrove 
Construction 
Kilkenny Ltd
Templemartin, Clara, 
kilkenny, R95 CX37  

Designer name:
Peter Bluett
Designer address:
No 2, John Street
Kilkenny, Kilkenny, 
kilkenny

Assigned Certifier 
name:

Assigned Certifier 
address:

Commencement 
Notice with Opt Out 
Declaration CN0063833KK

Kilkenny County 
Council 10-Apr-20

To demolish existing 
agricultural shed, 
permission for the 
erection of a 
dwelling house, 
domestic 
garage/store, 
installation of a 
treatment system 
and percolation area 
and all associated 
site works

Unnamed Road, 
Inistioge, kilkenny 19557 27-Mar-20

Owner name:
Kevin O Neill
Owner company:
Kevin O Neill
Owner address:
Inistioge
Inistioge, Inistioge, 
kilkenny

Builder name:
Kevin O Neill
Builder company:
Kevin O Neill
Builder address:

  
    Inistioge
Inistioge, Inistioge, 
kilkenny  

Designer name:
Philip Byrne
Designer address:
Upper Main Street
Graignamanagh, 
Graignamanagh, 
kilkenny

Assigned Certifier 
name:

Assigned Certifier 
address:

Commencement 
Notice with Opt Out 
Declaration CN0063536KK

Kilkenny County 
Council 08-Apr-20

construction of two 
storey dwelling 
house, domestic 
garage, foul effluent 
treatment system 
and percolation 
area, vehicular 
entrance and all 
associated site works

Outrath,, Co. 
Kilkenny,, kilkenny 19/763 19-Mar-20

Owner name:
Michael Parsons
Owner company:
Na
Owner address:
59 Westfield Outrath 
rd
Kilkenny, Co 
Kilkenny, kilkenny

Builder name:
Michael Parsons
Builder company:
Na
Builder address:

  
    59 Westfield 
Outrath rd
Kilkenny, Co 
Kilkenny, kilkenny  

Designer name:
Michael Parsons
Designer address:
59 Westfield Outrath 
rd
Kilkenny, Co 
Kilkenny, kilkenny

Assigned Certifier 
name:

Assigned Certifier 
address:



Commencement 
Notice with Opt Out 
Declaration CN0063931KK

Kilkenny County 
Council 07-Apr-20

to construct a 
dormer bungalow, 
garage, entrance, 
wastewater 
treatment system 
and percolation 
area, borehole, 
soakpits and all 
other associated site 
works

NEWENGLAND, 
TULLAROAN, 
kilkenny 19774 24-Mar-20

Owner name:
JOSH RONAN
Owner company:

Owner address:
NEWENGLAND
TULLAROAN, CO. 
KILKENNY, kilkenny

Builder name:
JOSH RONAN
Builder company:

Builder address:

  
    NEWENGLAND
TULLAROAN, CO. 
KILKENNY, kilkenny  

Designer name:
JOSH RONAN
Designer address:
NEWENGLAND
TULLAROAN, CO. 
KILKENNY, kilkenny

Assigned Certifier 
name:

Assigned Certifier 
address:

Commencement 
Notice With 
Compliance 
Documentation CN0063453KK

Kilkenny County 
Council 06-Apr-20

Single Storey 
yearling Yard 
Adminstration 
Building with 
canteen, toilets, 
office, tack rooms 
and rug store.

Unnamed Road, 
Stoneyford, kilkenny 19/849 20-Mar-20

Owner name:
Michael Dunne
Owner company:

Owner address:
Ballylinch Stud
Thomastown, 
Thomastown, 
kilkenny

Builder name:
Brendan McCarthy
Builder company:
McCarthy Civil 
Contractors 
Builder address:

  
    Unit 55Hebron 
Industrial Estate 
Kilkenny, Kilkenny, 
kilkenny, R95XA09  

Designer name:
James  O'Donoghue
Designer address:
2 John Street, 2 John 
Street, Kilkenny, 
kilkenny, R95 EY22

Assigned Certifier 
name:
James  O'Donoghue
Assigned Certifier 
address:

  
    2 John Street, 2 
John Street, 
Kilkenny, kilkenny, 
R95 EY22  

Commencement 
Notice with Opt Out 
Declaration CN0063858KK

Kilkenny County 
Council 06-Apr-20

or a two storey 
dwelling with 
separate domestic 
garage with 
wastewater 
treatment system 
and bored well with 
all associated site 
works Cloghala,, 

Dungarvan,, kilkenny 19/239 19-Mar-20

Owner name:
 Emmett  Byrne
Owner company:
N/A
Owner address:
Cloghala
Dungarvan, Co 
Kilkenny, , kilkenny

Builder name:
 Emmett  Byrne
Builder company:
N/A
Builder address:

  
    Cloghala
Dungarvan, Co 
Kilkenny, , kilkenny  

Designer name:
 Emmett  Byrne
Designer address:
Cloghala
Dungarvan, Co 
Kilkenny, , kilkenny

Assigned Certifier 
name:

Assigned Certifier 
address:

Commencement 
Notice with Opt Out 
Declaration CN0063446KK

Kilkenny County 
Council 03-Apr-20

to build a single 
storey side extension 
to dwelling house 
consisting of en-suite 
bedroom toilet and 
kitchen

100 Newpark Close, 
Kilkenny, kilkenny, 
R95 X4Y9 19/699 19-Mar-20

Owner name:
James  Byrne
Owner company:

Owner address:
100 Newpark Close 
Kilkenny , Kilkenny , 
kilkenny

Builder name:
Michael  Bergin
Builder company:
MICHAEL BERGIN 
CONSTRUCTION 
SERVICES LTD
Builder address:

  
    higginstown
CLARA
CLARA, kilkenny, 
kilkenny, R95Y6V2  

Designer name:
James  Byrne
Designer address:
100 Newpark Close 
Kilkenny , Kilkenny , 
kilkenny

Assigned Certifier 
name:

Assigned Certifier 
address:



7 Day Notice SN0005248KK
Kilkenny County 
Council 03-Apr-20

Re-construction of 
Avalon Out Office at 
Avalon House Hotel, 
Castlecomer, Co. 
Kilkenny.

The Square, 
Castlecomer, 
kilkenny 19650 27-Mar-20

Owner name:
Jimmy Boland
Owner company:
JB Facilities 
Maintenance LTD
Owner address:
4 Kilkenny st
Castlecomer, 
Castlecomer, 
kilkenny, R95DY22

Builder name:
Jimmy  Boland
Builder company:
Jb facilities 
maintenance ltd
Builder address:

  
    4
Kilkenny street, 
Castlecomer , 
kilkenny  

Designer name:
Brian Dunlop
Designer address:
Brian Dunlop 
Architects
Patrick Court
 Patrick Street, 
Kilkenny, kilkenny

Assigned Certifier 
name:
Brian Dunlop
Assigned Certifier 
address:

  
    Brian Dunlop 
Architects
Patrick Court
 Patrick Street, 
Kilkenny, kilkenny  

Certificate 
Number:CC00000028
543KKCertificate 
Description:Re-
construction of 
Avalon Out Office to 
shell and core only at 
Avalon House Hotel, 
Castlecomer, Co. 
KilkennyTotal Units 
on this 
CC:1Certificate 
Address:Castlecomer
,Kilkenny, The Square


